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By email to:
PrisonerVotingConsultation@gov.scot 

Development and Innovation Directorate
Legislation Implementation Team
N1 Spur, Saughton House
Broomhouse Drive
Edinburgh
EH11 3XD
DX: ED 545309
Our Ref:
Your Ref:DS/DS
28 February 2019
___
Dear Sir/Madam 
Consultation on Prisoner Voting
I refer to the above consultation to which I respond on behalf of the Scottish Courts and Tribunals Service (SCTS). The response is submitted by the SCTS acting in its role to provide efficient and effective administration to the courts and does not include the views of the Judiciary.

The SCTS is unable to comment on the majority of the questions posed in the consultation as they do not directly affect the SCTS. However, we do observe that Option 2, “Disenfranchisement applied as an additional penalty”, would require individual judges to apply the key principles and consideration of any sentencing guidelines produced on a case by case basis. We also consider the judge would have to explain the requirements/import of such an order. The clerk of court would then be required to record the decision via the SCTS criminal case management system and the information electronically transmitted to relevant persons. 
This would result in an impact on the SCTS in respect of:
· court time and relative court programming;
· associated staff training and accommodation resources, and

· costs involved in relevant IT changes.
Additionally, it may be anticipated that such an order would be appealable as though it were a sentence of the court, with the associated costs to the SCTS of the appeal process.
The SCTS would therefore welcome the opportunity to be kept informed of any developments, including, where required, contributing towards any financial memorandum or relevant impact assessment.
I am content for this response to be published.

If you require any further information, please let me know.

Yours faithfully
David Smith
Deputy Head, Legislation Implementation Team
dsmith@scotcourts.gov.uk 
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